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To:
One Stop Career Center Managers

From:
Lawrence Suran, SFETC Program Director

CC:
Robert Kirschbaum


Contract Managers

Queen Brown


Denise Daley


Maria Gomez

Date:
July 16, 2003
Re:
Welfare Transition Program Training Funds

The purpose of this memorandum is to advise One Stop Career Center Managers that effective Program Year 2003, funds are currently available under the Welfare Transition Program to place participants in training.  

Training may be authorized through either an ITA or RITA for current mandatory or transitional participants. Enrollments must be entered in the SFW Support System and pre-approvals issued by SFETC before any ITA can be issued.   Carry-overs (last program year participants with pending requests) will be automatically pre-approved; however, the projected cost information must be entered.

Please refer to #1 PY’2003 Program Directive – Work Requirements and Referral Procedures for detailed information on issuing ITA’s and RITA’s.

Due to cutbacks in WT Program funding this year, and to avoid a shortfall in availability of funding further in the year, providers should also continue to screen Welfare Transition participants for the Welfare to Work or WIA programs and enroll them if they meet the eligibility criteria:

· Participants that are eligible for WtW and whose training is less than 6 months in length without being enrolled in a WtW work activity (work experience or unsubsidized/subsidized employment) must be dual enrolled in the WT and WtW programs and have an ITA voucher issued under the WtW program.

· Those participants for whom the length of training is longer than 6 months and are not going to be enrolled in a WtW work activity (work experience or unsubsidized/subsidized employment) within 6 months and/or concurrently during the training should be assessed for WIA.  If the participant is eligible for WIA they must be dual enrolled in both the WT and WIA programs and an ITA should be requested under the applicable WIA program. Please keep in mind that WIA regulations and SFW policy do not mandate a minimum number of days that a customer must be in a core service.  Therefore WT customers who have received at least one core service and are in need of training may immediately advance into WIA training services.   


